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Report Cards will go home on Tuesday, November 3rd.  There is no school on Friday, November 6th due to Bring your Parent to School Day.
Interviews will be:

Thursday, Nov. 5th - 4:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.
and
Friday, Nov. 6th - 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.
Please check your interview time and plan to attend.  Each interview is scheduled for 10 minutes.  If you require longer, please see your child’s teacher to schedule an alternate time.  

There will be a professional development session for teachers in the afternoon on Nov. 6th from 1:00-3:00 pm.

Thank you for your cooperation on this matter.
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REMEMBRANCE DAY CEREMONY

Our Remembrance Day Ceremony is on Monday, November 9th at 10:30 a.m. Students who are in Beavers, Cubs, Scouts, Sparks, Brownies or Girl Guides are encouraged to wear their uniforms that day. All legionnaires and parents are welcome to attend.  
There will be no school on Wednesday, November 11th in recognition of Remembrance Day. 

[image: image4.wmf]TALK MAIL is up and running.  We will be using this system of communication throughout the year for important announcements.  

You can have talk mail installed free of charge   by calling Aliant.  Please call and inform the schools after you have done so, and we will make sure you are set up to get our messages. Talk mail is available to Aliant customers only, you will not receive messages if you are a Rogers Customer.

We will be putting all talk mail messages on our website and emailing parents who supplied their email to the school so be sure to check daily.
CONSTRUCTION UPDATE!
Construction continues around the school but will soon be completed. 
NO SCHOOL FRIDAY NOVEMBER 20th 
CURRICULUM IMPLEMENTATION DAY FOR TEACHERS

www.harkinselementary@nbed.nb.ca
The school website has a new look, please visit it often for news! Teachers will begin to put homework and assignments on their page. We will be posting all talk mail messages on the website for parents who do not have this feature. 

VISITING THE SCHOOL
It is extremely important that we know if you are in the school in case of an emergency.  
There is a section in the SIGN IN / SIGN OUT book in the office for volunteers/ parents to sign in and out.  Please make sure the next time you come to the school to drop off lunch, pick up homework, etc. that you follow this procedure.


Breakfast Program

Harkins would like to welcome Debbie Martin who will be in the Breakfast Room along with Joan Johnston this year. Thank you to the parents that dropped items off for the breakfast program. We are still taking items such as cheese whiz, margarine, jam and juice.  If any parent would like to donate items please drop them off at the office.  Thanks so much.

A Special Thank you…

Janette Nowlan, and Edwina Martin for volunteering for the Bus Driver Appreciation luncheon. There was a record number of Bus drivers in attendance. See web site for pictures.
[image: image5.wmf]DRESS FOR THE WEATHER
Fall is here, and so is the cold weather!  Please ensure that your child is dressed warmly for fun at recess and noon hour in the great outdoors!  Headbands/ hats/ mittens/ gloves are great to have in their book bags in case they need them. Also, it is a good idea for your child to have a change of clothes in their book bag in the event that they get wet on the playground.

BOOK FAIR

Wednesday, November 4th – 9:30 – 4:00
Thursday, November 5th – 9:30 – 5:00

LOST & FOUND

If your child is missing clothing, hats, lunch bags, etc. please have them check the bin, or drop by yourself to check it out. It is located in the Breakfast Room. Visit during Bring Your Parent to School day.
[image: image6.wmf]           Book Launch at Harkins Elementary

Cathy Carnahan, our Community Coordinator is hosting a book signing of her new book, Miramichi & Beyond on November 5 during Bring Your Parent to School Day 4-8pm. This is open to the public and especially our parents. There will be refreshments during the book signing. Cathy will donate to the school $3.00 for each book sold at Harkins to improve literacy and spelling.

PSSC Meeting
Next meeting is November 18 at 6:30. We need one more member to fill the committee so if you are interested, please call the school and volunteer.

Home And School News
· Next Meeting is November 3 at 6 pm.
· Popcorn will continue to be sold on Wednesday’s at recess for 50 cents for the remainder of the year. Students are to pre-order on Tuesdays.
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Basketball at Harkins
[image: image8.wmf] Basketball season will soon be upon us and Harkins will be represented by both a girls and a boys team that are open to grades four and five. Mr. Flynn will be coaching the boy’s team while Mrs. Newman will be coaching the girl’s team. There will be more information sent home for those interested in joining these teams later in November.
 
Gold Sneaker
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  Harkins Elementary will be awarding four students each month with the Gold Sneaker Award. This award will honor those students who have shown an interest by participating and by trying to improve their Physical Education skills. There will be two sneakers handed out for grades K-2 and 3-5 each month. The sneaker will be kept in the classroom for the month until another winner is announced. Recent winners will have their picture on the Sports board on the first floor.
SOCCER & CROSS COUNTRY

TEAM PICTURES
Soccer and Cross Country team pictures will be going on sale, for $5.00 each.  Please send in your money and indicate which one you would like.
[image: image10.wmf]SKATING SCHEDULE NOVEMBER

Please find the skating schedule for November below.  Take note of when your child is going skating and mark it on the calendar. Yearly schedule is on the web site.
If your child does not own skates and would like to go skating, please inform your child’s teacher, as there are some skates that they can borrow.  All children MUST wear helmets.  If your child does not have one, there are a few extras here that may fit. Students that do not have skates on skating days must accompany their class to the rink, as there is no supervision for them to stay back at the school. Students will not be permitted to call home on skating days if they forget their skates. 
	DATE
	CLASSES
	BUS DEPARTURE TIME
	ICE TIME
	RETURN TO SCHOOL

	Thurs., Nov 5
	KB & KN
	8:45 a.m.
	9:00 - 9:45
	10:00 a.m.

	
	1L & 1/2L
	10:10 a.m.
	10:25 - 11:10
	11:30 a.m.

	
	
	
	
	

	Mon., Nov. 9th
	2B, 3H & 4D
	8:45 a.m.
	9:00 - 9:45
	10:00 a.m.

	Thurs. Nov. 26
	5F & 5H
	8:45 a.m.
	9:00 - 10:00
	10:15 a.m.


Please read the following and review with your child: 
1. Play things are not allowed at the rink, such as toys, pucks, balls, sticks, etc. 

2. Skating aids such as chairs or other items are not safe on the ice.

3. Students are not allowed to take food or drinks to the rink.  They will eat their snacks before or after skating.

4. Parents are welcome; however, younger children cannot go on the ice for insurance reasons.

5. Students must inform the supervising teachers if they leave the ice surface.

6. Skating is part of our Phys. Ed. Program and therefore the teacher is responsible for their class.  School rules apply at all times
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KEEP US INFORMED

Please inform your child’s homeroom teacher if your phone number changes or you have other emergency numbers to add to your child’s information.

We rely on this information to contact you in the event that your child is sick or hurt at school.
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HARKINS HAS HEART!
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